Thomas Palmer

I am against the proposed Advanced Clean Cars II rule. I do not believe at this time the state or
country has the infrastructure to support the increase in demand of electricity. In addition it is my
belief that the Government is overstepping it's authority on choice of the consumers of the State of
New Mexico to purchase the vehicle of their choosing. Consumers should decide if they want to
buy EV without mandates. New Mexico is a rural state with much space between cities where
charging stations would be viable. I do believe that the technology will catch up at some point, but
to arbitrarily pick a date is wrong. Thanks



